
 

One in 13 young adults in U.S. considered
suicide in past year
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(HealthDay)—About one in 13 young adults in the United States had
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serious thoughts of suicide in 2013-2014, federal officials reported
Thursday.

That rate of 7.4 percent translates into 2.6 million Americans between
the ages of 18 and 25, researchers said.

"Suicide is one of the leading causes of death among young adults, and it
is preventable," said Kana Enomoto. She's principal deputy administrator
at the U.S. Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration
(SAMHSA), which released the report.

"We need to reach out to young people with the message that help is at
hand, and promote effective programs for saving lives by treating people
at risk whenever and wherever they need it," Enomoto added in an
agency news release.

One expert said help is out there for the troubled, but more must be
done.

"Breaking down barriers regarding mental health, improving access to 
mental health services, better parental involvement and increasing
awareness of crisis intervention hotlines are all necessary," said Dr.
Robert Dicker. He helps direct child and adolescent psychiatry at
Northwell Health in New Hyde Park, N.Y.

The new report is based on 2013-2014 federal data. The findings also
show significant differences in rates of "serious suicidal thoughts"
among young adults across various states.

Rates ranged from a high of 10.3 percent in New Hampshire to a low of
6.2 percent in Texas, the study found.

Other states with the highest rates were Alaska, Indiana, Michigan,
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Montana, Nevada, Ohio, Oregon and Utah. Some states with the lowest
rates were Arkansas, Connecticut, Florida, Georgia, Kansas, Mississippi,
New Mexico, South Carolina and the District of Columbia.

Why the differences? Dicker said that's still uncertain.

"Perhaps it may be due to state differences in family fragmentation,
differing rates of substance use, depression, economic issues impacting
more in some states, differing access to treatment services," he
theorized.

Between 2012-2013 and 2013-2014, the national rate of serious suicidal
thoughts among young adults remained about the same. The same was
true in each state, with the exception of New Hampshire, where it rose
from 8.4 percent to 10.3 percent, according to the report.

The report is "instrumental in highlighting the seriousness and
prevalence of the problem," said Jill Emanuele, a psychologist with the
Child Mind Institute's Anxiety & Mood Disorders Center in New York
City.

"Effective mental health treatment and emergency services are available
to young adults in need, as well as the population at large," she stressed.

Still, young Americans could benefit from "expanded awareness and
access to mental health services throughout the country," Emanuele
added.

According to the American Association of Suicidology, warning signs of
an impending suicide include thinking or talking about killing oneself;
increased abuse of alcohol or drugs; a sense of purposelessness or
hopelessness; or withdrawal from friends, family or other social
contacts.
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Additional red flags are uncontrolled anger, recklessness or significant
mood changes.

SAMHSA created the National Suicide Prevention Lifeline
1-800-273-TALK (Lifeline) to provide immediate help to people in
crisis. It's available 24 hours a day, seven days a week.

  More information: The American Academy of Family Physicians
offers advice on coping with suicidal thoughts.
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